Minutes Mocksville Board of Commissioners Regular Board Meeting September 6, 2011

The Town of Mocksville Board of Commissioners met in regular session on Tuesday, September 6, 2011 at 4:00 p.m. in the Mocksville Town Hall.

Present: Mayor F.W. Slate **Absent:** Buster Cleary

Commissioners Present: Richard Broadway

Bill Foster Will Marklin Lash Sanford

Others Present:

Christine W. Bralley, Town Manager Beth N. Thompson, Administrative Assistant Hank Van Hoy, Town Attorney Officer Jeff Finney Officer Blake Spillman

Mayor F.W. Slate called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.

Approval of Minutes

A motion was made by Commissioner Will Marklin to approve the minutes of the August 2, 2011 Regular Board Meeting. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Richard Broadway and approved by a unanimous vote.

Public Comment – No one present to speak.

Introduction of New Police Officer

Police Officer Jeff Finney introduced Officer Blake Spillman. Officer Spillman comes highly recommended after spending 3 ½ years with Mecklenburg County.

Resolution - National Moment of Remembrance of the 10th Anniversary of September 11th.

A motion was made by Commissioner Lash Sanford to approve the Resolution of National Moment of Remembrance of the 10th Anniversary of September 11, 2011. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Will Marklin and approved by a unanimous vote.

A memorial service will be held on Sunday, September 11, 2011 at 2pm on the square The service not only honors and remembers the victims of 911 it is to also show appreciation to our first responders, Police, EMS, etc.

Manager's Report

Manager Bralley informed the board of citizen concerns on Mumford Drive. The citizens are requesting street attention. There has been logging trucks and a new connection adding to the distress of the street. The town has already done some patching. The local DOT has been notified to see if a street assessment can be done. If DOT cannot assist in the assessment another company will be notified. Monies for resurfacing were scheduled in the budget.

Another concern has been expressed in reference to the clear cutting on Park Avenue. The cutting has affected the wildlife appearing in yards, eating landscaping, etc.

The commissioners were given work updates on Interstate 40.

Manager Bralley informed the board of the changes of the state reimbursement of the Powell Bill monies. The funding will be divided up into two payments. Half will be received in October with the remaining half in January.

The annual Wastewater Collection report was completed August 9, 2011. A good report was received. The summary of the report is that the Town of Mocksville is in compliance. The state commented on great efforts provided by Mike West, Daniel Marklin and the Town Hall staff.

The Senate has announced a new deadline for new signage size requirements. They will allow replacement to be done when necessary.

Commissioner's Report

Commissioner Sanford reminded the board that September is Senior Service Month at the Davie County Senior Center. The Taste of the Town will be held September 20, 2011, 6pm – 7:30pm. A Rock-A-Thon will be held at the center on September 30, 2011, 1pm – 9pm.

Adjourn

A motion was made by Commissioner Bill Foster to adjourn the September 6, 2011 Regular Board meeting. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Will Marklin and approved by a unanimous vote. The meeting adjourned at 4:20 pm.

| | Mayor | |
|------------|-------|--|
| | | |
| | | |
| Town Clerk | | |